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RECORD OF CONVERSATION 

 
Michael J. Hodges 
Air Safety Investigator 
Central Regional Office 
Office of Aviation Safety  
National Transportation Safety Board  
 
Date: 06/22/2021 
Person Contacted: Dean Johnson (FAA Aviation Safety Inspector, 
Airworthiness – FAA Baton Rouge FSDO) 
NTSB Case Number: CEN21LA268 
 
Narrative: 

 
The following is a synopsis of the information provided by Dean Johnson to the NTSB 
investigator-in-charge, via a telephone conversation. 

 
• Dean spoke with the airframe and powerplant mechanic/inspection authorization who examined 

N365CP (Cessna 172S airplane with a Lycoming IO-360 series engine) right after the accident, 
Dayne Bounds from Glencoe Aviation (14 Code of Federal Regulations Part 145 Repair Station) in 
Gonzales, Louisiana. Dayne is the director of maintenance at Glencoe Aviation. Dayne reported that 
the area of failure on the rubber hose that failed in flight, was brittle. 

• The rubber hose came apart and separated just prior to the metal hose crimp. The metal hose crimp 
itself did not fail.  

• The rubber hose was from the original installation back in 2001, as the hose was at about 20 years of 
service on the airframe at the time of the accident.  

*** NOTHING FOLLOWS *** 

 
 
 

 






























